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Reality and its Tangents  
 
This past Sunday I spoke about the recent school shooting. The bulk of the Sunday service was 
lamentation rather than analysis.  We dwelt together within some pretty intense feelings of anger, 
grieving, and being confounded. Dwelling there together, I think, was a form of mindfulness -in-
community. Then I talked about facing realities ð as opposed to being in denial about the 
consequences of our actions, laws, and choices. 
 

Hereôs a copy of the text from that service: 
http://www.buf.org/files/121/Sermons/Lamentations.pdf  
 
This morning I finished a book called My Lovely Wife in the Psych 
Ward, by Mark Lukach (now itôs back in the public library). Here 
too, in this memoir, was the call to face reality... along with a very 
understanding look at how, sometimes, we need to ease into 
reality so that it doesnôt crush us (and make us even more 
resistant).  

 
In one scene in the book, Mark, whose wife Giulia is in the hospital struggling with delusions, is at 
home with their preschooler, playing imaginative games that involve make-believe of every sort. It 
struck me that all sort s of developmentally appropriate stuff for child ren: tooth fairies, talking 
puppets, acknowledging the monsters under the bed but producing the magic broom that can sweep 
them away... these all dance in the intersection between what is real, what we want, what we 
imperfectly perceive, and what we are prepared to accept responsibility for. 
 
By the way, the aforementioned sermon also involved reflections on independence and deciding for 
ourselves what we believe/think/value. And taking this independence too f ar. 
 
We must have been talking about some aspect of all of the above yesterday at Lunch with Paul , when 
one person described herself as too stubborn to be told what to believe/think/value. And suggested, 
instead, that she needed to be teased into learning something new. [Thatôs a paraphrase but I 
definitely remember the word ñteased.ò] 
 
Reality and all of its tangents: what a congested intersection this is! Fantasy and art, rationality and 
rationalizations, psychosis and imagination, aspiration and wishful thinking, grief and resistance, 
information and denial, science and exhilaration. Iôm pretty sure that all of these are real phenomena. 
Itôs hard for me to imagine that anyone could ever hold all of th em in mindful consciousness all at 
once.  
 
So Iôm grateful today for a reminder that along with our UU principle  of ña free and responsible search 
for truth and meaning,ò I can turn to any and all of our sources, including ñWords and deeds of 
prophetic women and men which challenge us to confront powers and structures of evil with justice, 
compassion, and the transforming power of love.ò 
 

Peace, 
Paul 

 

http://www.buf.org/files/121/Sermons/Lamentations.pdf
http://www.buf.org/uu-principles--sources
http://www.buf.org/uu-principles--sources


 
February 26 - Joy: An Inside Job   with  Rev Barbara Gilday  
Joy: wouldn't we all like to live there!   The Dalai Lama lost his country -- and became a refugee and 
international inspiration. Bishop Desmond Tutu lived through apartheid in S. Africa -- and became 
part of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. They say we CAN live there. Both are realists. They 
share the obstacles to joy and the 8 pillars of Joy that they have gleaned from their experience -- in 
practical and usable ways.  
 
March 4 - March Forth: Facing Our Fears  with Rev. Paul Beckel  
Courage, gratitude, and generosity can all coexist with whatever life brings.  
 
 
 

Last night I was asked, "What makes this school shooting so different that 
it warrants a protest?"  My answer was - "it's not the adults organizing, it's the youth. We 
(collectively as elders) are failing, and they have stepped up."  
I just returned from the protest at city hall. Our children organized it, our children spoke, our  children 
are taking the lead.  
Looking at the adults present reminded me of when my husband was teaching my 16 year old how to 
change a flat tire On the highway, in the dark. there was enough of a shoulder that she was relatively 
okay, but I got out and stood between my child and oncoming traffic. She did the work. I used my 
super mom powers to bend the universe to my will and keep her safe.  
It doesn't always work, but I try.  
I noticed at the protest rally today, with the children in the front and at the center, the adults stood 
back and surrounded them - doing our best to keep them safe, and support them. It doesn't always 
work, but we will never stop trying.  
Here is a great blogpost on  "How to Be a óFirst Responderô to Fear and Worry for Kids Living in 
Troubling Times" , which I have shared on the Members and Friends of Bellingham Unitarian 
Fellowship facebook page. 
 

 
 
 
Blessings,  
Jennifer Smith  
Director of Lifelong Learning  

 

 
 

https://www.handsfreemama.com/2018/02/16/how-to-be-a-first-responder-to-fear-and-worry-for-kids-living-in-troubling-times/
https://www.handsfreemama.com/2018/02/16/how-to-be-a-first-responder-to-fear-and-worry-for-kids-living-in-troubling-times/


  

Pathways to Membership. . Now scheduled for March  on three Tuesday evenings 
beginning on March 6th.  The first Pathways meeting wil l be held in the Library from 7 - 8:30 pm and 
the next two meetings are scheduled for the Conference Room also from 7-8:30 pm.    

Weôll learn about the history and principles off Unitarian Universalism, finding our sense of purpose 
and how that intersects with BUFôs mission, and the basics of how BUF works.  

WOMENôS RETREAT REGISTRATION BEGINS THIS SUNDAY! 
The 22nd annual BUF Womenôs Retreat will take place April 27-29 at Camp Casey.  Registration 
begins this Sunday during Coffee Hour.  Cost has gone down this year to $110 for the whole weekend 
(from $130 in 2017) and $40 for just Saturday (from $50 in 2017).  Camperships available as we want 
all BUF women to be able to attend.  Theme this year is ñA Room With a View - Making Space For Youò 
and our main workshop features our own Carrie Koehnline!  Stop by our table in the social hall for 
more details and to sign up. 
 

 

Help select next yearôs Social Justice Collection 
recipients!   

Do you have a favorite non-profit organization? Is their focus social or 
environmental justice? If so, please encourage them to apply by our March 
31st deadline. The Social and Environmental Justice Committeeôs (SEJC) 
Guiding Principles and Application are on the BUF website 
at  http://www.buf.org/giving -beyond-buf.  This year, the major part of the 
application will be limited to 250 words. Non -profits can download the 
applications and email them to Kara Black at karab@treefrognight.com.  Feel 
free to contact Kara with any questions (676-2300)  

 

Pacific Western Region Assembly, April 27 -29 in Portland  
Last weekôs Mid-week update included information about the upcoming Pacific Western Region 
Assembly, in Portland April 27 ï 29.  The new PWR newsletter has more details for your 
consideration.  

http://uua874.activehosted.com/index.php?action=social&chash=02a32ad2669e6fe298e607fe7cc0e
1a0.1145 
However, we BUFsters need to do a bit of organizational work so that we can be properly represented 
at the Assembly.  For example: letôs organize a car pool or two; where appropriate, we might be able to 
share hotel rooms; gather to consider which workshops (there are many options) might be 
particularly beneficial for BUF.   

http://www.buf.org/giving-beyond-buf
mailto:karab@treefrognight.com
http://uua874.activehosted.com/index.php?action=social&chash=02a32ad2669e6fe298e607fe7cc0e1a0.1145
http://uua874.activehosted.com/index.php?action=social&chash=02a32ad2669e6fe298e607fe7cc0e1a0.1145


So, to facilitate all of that, if you are planning on going to the Assembly, please contact Lew Phinney 
(lew@usa.net) or Linda Fells (gr8fels@msn.com).  Or if you have questions, or arenôt sure yet, contact 
Lew.   
Also, part of the Assembly will be a business meeting.  BUF has the option of selecting delegates to 
help elect district/region officers and help chart the future of UUism in our area.  Let Lew know if 
youôre interested in being a delegate.  

February SEJC Colle ction Recipients:  
WA UU Voices for Justice & the NW UU Justice Network  

Unitarian Universalist Voices for Justice (WA 
UU Voices) is a liberal religious educational 
and legislative advocacy network to enable 
Unitarian Universalists in Washington State to 
give voice effectively to our values in the 
political arena. They have four broad values to 
guide their selection of priorities: economic 
justice, ecology and environmental justice, 
democratic process and human rights.  Specific 
focuses this year include: carbon accountability, including elements of economic justice; criminal 
justice reform, including reform of legal financial obligations; oil transportation safety; and tax equity 
for funding education  

The Northwest UU Justice Network  is a group of UU's and like-minded justice allies who are working 
to build a more just and sustainable world. They believe we do more, more easily and to greater effect 
by working together. Their current focus areas include: First (American Indian) Nations solidarity, 
climate activism, migrant/immigrant support, economic justice, and antiracism awareness and action. 
The implement this work via: leader -to-leader strategy meetings, targeted action alerts, issue-specific 
calendars, online publication/annotation of resource material s, and assistance in developing and 
managing issue-specific justice groups, actions and networks.   

 

Interfaith Coalition Hope Auction  

Hope is on the Way! Interfaith Coalitionôs Hope Auction happens on Saturday, March 24 , 
beginning at 5:30 p.m. Please join us as we continue in our work of ensuring that all children have a 

safe, warm place to call home. You 
can help in these ways:  

Donate an Auction Item  -  Do you 
have a service you offer, your own 
artwork, gift certificate, tickets to 
popular sporting events, vacation 
home getaway, élet your 
imagination soar and get in touch 
with us!  

Buy tickets. Tickets are $65 each, including dinner. Join your friends and members of your 
congregation for lively bidding and fellowship. To purchase tickets or make a donation, please contact 
us at 360-734-3983, or through our website:  https://www.interfaith -coalition.org/   
 

mailto:lew@usa.net
mailto:gr8fels@msn.com
https://www.interfaith-coalition.org/get-involved/hope-auction/donate-auction-item/
https://www.interfaith-coalition.org/get-involved/hope-auction/buy-tickets/
https://www.interfaith-coalition.org/


We make a difference in the lives of homeless children and their families, and with your support, we 
will be serving additional families through our n ew program, Family Promise.   
More info, please contact Laura Harker, laura@interfaith -coalition.org  
 

               
 

BUF Family Promise Support Team is Underway  
 
The first meeting of the new Family Promise Support Team was at BUF on February 11th.  Over 15 
people expressed interest in serving on this team.    The Family Promise Team will address issues of 
homelessness in our community.   The team will explore building relationships and networking with 
other community organizations that are committed to getting people into permanent housing.    
 
The next meeting of the Family Promise team is set for Sunday, March 4 th  af ter the service, at 
11:45  am.  Sarah Lane, who coordinates the Family Promise at the Interfaith Coalition.   She is 
planning to attend our next meeting on March 4th following the service at 11:45 to give us more 
information about our role as a support congregation. 
 
More info: contact Ann Stevenson  at ann.v.stevenson@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 

Carrie Koehnline's 60th Birthday Concert  

Sat. Feb. 24, 2-4 PM in the BUF sanctuary. 

Free. All are welcome. 

 
 
 
 
Dear BUF Friends,  
As our February collection of Bellingham Food Bank's Food For Tots  is coming to an end, 
we note that we are far from our goal of 1,000 servings and $1,000 cash.  Our last Sunday is on 
25th.  (Of course, you could drop off food items rest of the days on the cart near the elevator in the 
Anthrex, or send checks.) 
So, I urge you to consider contributing generously to the well being of the little ones in Whatcom 
County; in turn, in memory of   of our long term member, Kay Witter, who was committed t o this 
project until she passed away.   
Sincere thanks to those who already donated. 
(Checks to BUF, with "BFB-F4T" at the bottom.)   
                                                                            Sita Amba-Rao 
 
 

 

mailto:ann.v.stevenson@gmail.com
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BUF C alen dar Highlights  
February 21 -March 1  

Wednesday, February 21 
*Humanitas, 10am,Sanctuary 
*Community Night Dinner, 6pm in 
Social Hall 
*Choir Rehearsals, 6:45-8:10 in 
Sanctuary 

Thursday, February 22 
*Mindfulness Meditation, 2 pm, 
Quiet Room off library  

Friday, February 23 
*Beth Israel Shabbat 

Saturday, February 24 
*Carrie Koehnlineôs Free Birthday 
Concert, 2-4pm, Sanctuary 

Sunday, February 25  
*Science of Mindfulness, 9:15 
Library  
*Sunday Forum, 9:15 am in 
Conference ï Islamic Life in 
Bellingham 
*Sunday Worship, 10:30 am in 
Sanctuary-ñJoy-An Inside Jobò 
with  Rev. Barbara Gilday 
*Coffee Hour, 11:30 am-12:30pm 
in Social Hall   
*Kids Choir, 11:45 Sanctuary 
*Dungeons & Dragons, 12Noon, I 
Street Vestibule 
*Sunday Brunch at the Hearthfire, 
12:15pm 
*BUF Menôs Group, 12:15 in 
Conference 
*YRUU High School, 4pm. Lof t 

Monday, February 26 
*Life Exercise, 4:30 pm Flex 
*Black Live Matter Ministry, 6pm 
in Conference 

Wednesday, February 28 
*Humanitas, 10am,Sanctuary 
*Community Night Dinner, 6pm in 
Social Hall 
*Choir Rehearsals, 6:45-8:10 in 
Sanctuary 

Thursday, March 1 
*Mindfulness Meditation, 2pm in 
Quiet Room 
*BOT Monthly Meeting, 7pm in 
Conference Room 

 
 
 
 

The Generosity of BUF  

We encourage generosity as a way of life. We offer many 

opportunities to be stewards of this congregation, of our 

Unitarian Universalism movement, and of the many worthy 

organizations in our local community and around the  world that 

share our values. 

 

Total Special Collections year-to-date as if 31 January totals 

$15,861  as listed below: 

July 2017* Lydia Place     $930 

Aug 2017* Brigid Collins Family Support   $928 

Sept 2017* Humanitas      $1,295 

Oct 2017* Community 2 Community    $1,507 

Nov 2017* Lummi Youth Canoe Family   $1,340 

Nov 2017 Family Promise (Interfaith S ervice)  $358 

  Int ôl Rescue (Interfaith Service)  $358 

Dec 2017 Equal Justice Initiative    $450 

Dec 2017* Friends of Women-Nepal   $1,876 

Dec 2017 Interfaith Coalition (Dec 24)    $1,768 

Jan 2018* Partner Church Transylvania   $2,623 

YTD Lummi Food Bank (inc Food for Tots)    $2,133 

YTD Bellingham Food Bank     $295 

 

*Every month we take a collection during a Sunday service to support 

an organization that aligns with our values. The recipients are selected 

by our Social & Environmental Justice Committee ( SEJC)  

ycontribution in the collection envelopes and m arking it for Special 



Humanitas - Helping People In a Pinch  
A former fisherman from Alaska, William is homeless with nothing but 
the clothes he is wearing.   All his belongings were stolen, including his 
wallet, social security card and ID.  He wants to work but so far hasnôt 
found anything.    We gave him a voucher for clothing at Value Village and 
a recommendation for AccessID at the Bellingham Library, a group who 
will help him get the documents he needs to replace the stolen ones.  He 
offered to help clean BUF, his way of ñpaying it forwardò and feeling 
useful.  Paul happened to be in the sanctuary at the time, so he accepted 
Williamôs offer and put him to work for a while.   We all shared good 
deeds! 
~ The Humanitas Team . 

 
 
 
Lummi Food Bank  

Keep Lummi Food Bank in your thoughts.  Maybe think in the line of 
donating a meal for a family putting together ingredients for a hearty 
soup, chili, or entre.  If every family or every unit could commit to 
something that would serve more than one person just think of the 
substantial impact BUF could have.  A shopping basket for your 
donations is in front of the elevator.  Thank you for your donations.  
~ Carol Dukes  
 
 
 

 
 
 

Wednesday, February 21  
10:00 AM Humanitas  

 

Community Night Dinner 6:00 pm.  FABULOUS BURRITO 
BAR with all the toppings:  shredded chicken, tortillas both 
gluten and gluten free, sautéed mushrooms, chilis, sour cream, 
shredded cheese, olives, onions, peppers, tomatoes, lettuces, 
and chocolate oatmeal cookies and gluten free fruit crisp for 
dessert.    

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Thursday, February 22  

A Miracle of Mindfulness  

ñMindfulness is like thatðit is the miracle which can call back in a flash our dispersed mind and 
restore it to wholeness so that we can live each minute of life.ò 

~ Thich Nhat Hanh   

Following the tradition of Thich Nhat Hanh, the Flowering Cherry Sangha Mindfulness Meditation 
Group takes part in meditation, study, discussion, and chanting. Join us at in the Meditation Room 
downstairs every Thursday at 2:00 pm.  Chairs are provided; bring a cushion if you wish. For more 
information contact David Gillespie at davidgillespie72@gmail.com. 

 

Town Hall: A Dialog on Diversity, Equity and Inclusion  6 -9pm in the 
BUF Social Hall  

Facilitated by Dr. Breyan Haizlip and hosted by the Community Food Co-op.   

Join us in deep listening, dialogue and visioning for an equitable and just ñsense of 
placeò in our stores.  For more info or to join in, please call Adrienne at 360-734-
8158 x329  or email adrienner@communityfood.coop.  

 

 

Saturday, February 24  

Carrie Koehnlineôs 60th  Birthday Concert  

2-4 PM in the BUF Sanctuary.  Longtime BUF member 
Carrie Koehnline will share a free concert of her original 
songs, stories, poems and illustrations to celebrate 
turning 60. All who come in the spirit of good will are 
welcome, so feel free to bring a friend or two. Carrie will 
be supported by several guest musicians including BUF 
members Karen FitzGerald, Laura Shelton, Beth Fuller 
and Ted Williams.  

If youôd like to help out with set-up, clean-up or 
videotaping the event, please contact Carrie 
at Carolyn.koehnline@yahoo.com  If youôre willing to 
contribute some tasty finger food please contact Genia 
at geniaas@gmail.com to let her know what youôll be 
bringing.   

No gifts please, but cards and notes are welcome and 
appreciated. If youôd like to stay for music making after 
the show, feel free to bring an instrument.  

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/9074.Thich_Nhat_Hanh
mailto:davidgillespie72@gmail.com
mailto:Carolyn.koehnline@yahoo.com
mailto:geniaas@gmail.com


 

Sunday, February 25  
 

9:15 AM Science of Mindfulness - A Video and Discussion:  Who Am I ï The Perils of Self  
 
9:15 AM Sunday Forum  Teizeen Mohamedali and Aneesa Nusret   Aneesa and Teizeen are 
both Muslims living in Bellingham who want to share the basic tenants of their faith ðand what it 
means to be a Muslim, including common misconceptions.  
Aneesaðorginally  from Idaho, converted to Islam about 10 years ago. She will also talk about the 
Muslims she knows and how her life changed after her conversion to Islam. Teizeen was born into a 
Muslim family, and will share a little about what being Muslim means to her i n her everyday life, the 
diversity of Muslims she has met through her childhood and her family's experience as an immigrant 
Muslim family in America  
 
 
10:30 AM Worship  Joy: An Inside Job  - Rev Barbara Gilday   
Joy: wouldn't we all like to live there!   The Dalai Lama lost his 
country -- and became a refugee and international inspiration. Bishop 
Desmond Tutu lived through apartheid in S. Africa -- and became 
part of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. They say we CAN 
live there. Both are realists. They share the obstacles to joy and the 8 
pillars of Joy that they have gleaned from their experience -- in 
practical  
 
11:30 AM Coffee Hour  
 
11:45 AM Kids' Choir  
 
12:15 PM Sunday Brunch at the Hearthfire  
 
12:15 in the Conference Room Social and spiritual sustenance for BUFôs Men 
The Menôs Group will be meeting at 12:15 pm for friendly, fraternal conversations that provoke 
reflection, insight, humor, and enduring friendships. Men of all ages are welcome. We'll attack the 
question, "what are you reading lately?"   As a minister in Au stin once quipped, "We're 
Unitarians:   we believe in salvation by bibliography."   Let's discuss our reading lists for 2018.   

 
4:00 PM YRUU (High School Youth)  
 
Sharing & Listening Group for White Folks at BUF Seeking to Eliminate Racism and 
White Privilege   6-8pm in the Flex Room  
Healing around race and privilege recognizes how centuries of racially informed social, emotional, 
institutional and spiritual practices wound every person from a young age, no matter their racial 

and/or ethnic identity.   This listening group will invite white 
people to share and build self-awareness of their individual and 
group experiences, feelings and understandings to help ourselves 
and institutions we are a part of recover from the effects of racism 
and privilege that are hurtful to so many. Led by Karen Nuckles-
Flinn, coordinated by Kara Black.   If you are interested in being 
part of this group, please contact Kara at 360-676-

2300 karab@treefrognight.com.  

 

mailto:karab@treefrognight.com


Monday, February 26  

The Natural Balance in All Things . . .  Join us at 4:30 pm for Life 
Exercise, a program of gentle movement drawn from Chinese Tai Chi 
and Japanese health exercises. All levels of fitness are welcome. For 
more information, contact Lee Seaman, (360) 676-8543, 
lseaman@seamanmedical.com. 

 

HARNESSING THE POWER OF LOVE TO CREATE CHANGE  

Black Lives Matter Ministry Team  meeting will be held on at 6:00  PM.  The 
BUF Black Lives Matter Ministry Action Team seeks to nurture the social, 
spiritual and personal development of congregation members in the 
exploration of how racism and privilege impact our congregation, our 
community, and our nation.   In particular, we acknowledge the targeted 
violence which impacts black people disproportionately.   We are committed to 
harnessing the power of love to dismantle racism and white supremacy across 
our communities and to creating spaces inclusive of people of all races, 
ethnicities, and cultura l backgrounds.  We meet consistently, every second 

and fourth Monday of the month at 6pm in the Conference Room.  

 

Tuesday, February 27 
12:00 PM Lunch with Paul  

 
Wednesday, February 28  

10:00 AM Humanitas  
6:00 PM COMMUNITY NIGHT DINNER  
6:45 PM Canvassing Training  
 
 
 

 
Thursday , March  1 

A Miracle of Mindfulness  
ñMindfulness is like thatðit is the miracle which can call back in a flash our dispersed mind and 
restore it to wholeness so that we can live each minute of life.ò 
~ Thich Nhat Hanh   

Following the tradition of Thich Nhat Hanh, the Flowering Cherry Sangha Mindfulness Meditation 
Group takes part in meditation, study, discussion, and 
chanting. Join us at in the Meditation Room downstairs 
every Thursday at 2:00 pm.  Chairs are provided; bring a 
cushion if you wish. For more information contact David 
Gillespie at davidgillespie72@gmail.com. 
7:00 PM Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting  

 
 

tel:(360)%20676-8543
mailto:lseaman@seamanmedical.com
http://73940468.view-events.com/calendar/calendar_event_detail_view.aspx?cei=264341253&event_date=10/10/2016&ci=G1J4I3H2F0M7O9L6I3&igd=
https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/9074.Thich_Nhat_Hanh
mailto:davidgillespie72@gmail.com


 

Saturday, March 3  
 

 
Whatcom Civil Rights Project ï The Deep North Conference  

SAVE THE DATE! The Deep North Conference is a one-day 
conference addressing racial equity and present day 
liberation work in the Deep North of the Pacific Northwest. 
This means examining and starting to undoing racism, 
white supremacy and a settler colonial mindset which we 
take for granted, especially nestled up here in the rainy, 
green Northwest. 
REGISTRATION: Registration is recommended since 
seating is limited. The fee is $50 (a sliding scale is available 
for limited means and students). Groups and organizations 
are encouraged also to attend. 
9 AM - 5:45 PM at BUF with MORE DETAILS TO COME 

 

 

 


